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ITEM 1.01.  ENTRY INTO A MATERIAL DEFINITIVE AGREEMENT.

         On November 15, 2004, ScanSoft, Inc., a Delaware corporation
("ScanSoft") announced it has entered into an Agreement and Plan of Merger,
dated as of November 14, 2004 (the "Art Merger Agreement"), by and among
ScanSoft, Write Acquisition Corporation, a Delaware corporation and a
wholly-owned subsidiary of ScanSoft ("Sub"), and Art Advanced Recognition
Technologies, Inc., a Delaware corporation ("Art") pursuant to which Sub will be
merged with and into Art (the "Art Merger"), with Art surviving the merger as a
wholly owned subsidiary of ScanSoft. The gross purchase price is $26,500,000, 
representing an aggregate value of the transaction of approximately $21,500,000,
net of the estimated cash closing balance of Art of $5,000,000. The purchase 
price will be paid in cash in two installments. The first installment will 
consist of approximately $5,000,000 to be paid at closing, net of the estimated 
cash closing balance, and the second installment will consist of $16,500,000 to 
be paid in December 2005.

         The transaction has been approved by both companies' boards of
directors and is subject to the approval of Art's stockholders, regulatory
approvals and other customary closing conditions.

         The foregoing description of the Art Merger and the Art Merger
Agreement is qualified in its entirety by reference to the Art Merger Agreement,
a copy of which is attached hereto as Exhibit 2.1 and incorporated herein by
reference.

          On November 15, 2004, ScanSoft announced it has entered into an
Agreement and Plan of Merger, dated as of November 15, 2004 (the "Phonetic
Merger Agreement"), by and among ScanSoft, Phonetics Acquisition Ltd., an
Israeli corporation and a wholly-owned subsidiary of ScanSoft ("Merger Sub"),
and Phonetic Systems Ltd., an Israeli corporation ("Phonetic") pursuant to which
Merger Sub will be merged with and into Phonetic (the "Phonetic Merger"), with
Phonetic surviving the merger as a wholly owned subsidiary of ScanSoft. The
aggregate consideration consists of (i) approximately $35,000,000 in cash, of
which $17,500,000 will be paid at closing and $17,500,000 will be paid 24-months
after closing, (ii) a contingent payment of up to an additional $35,000,000 in
cash to be paid, if at all, upon the achievement of certain performance targets,
and (iii) unvested warrants to purchase 750,000 shares of ScanSoft common stock
(the "Warrants") that will vest, if at all, upon the achievement of certain
performance targets.

         The transaction has been approved by both companies' boards of
directors and is subject to the approval of Phonetic's stockholders, regulatory
approvals and other customary closing conditions. In connection with the
execution and delivery of the Phonetic Merger Agreement, certain shareholders of
Phonetic entered into voting agreements with ScanSoft, pursuant to which such
shareholders have irrevocably agreed to vote in favor of the Phonetic Merger.

         The foregoing description of the Phonetic Merger and the Phonetic
Merger Agreement is qualified in its entirety by reference to the Phonetic
Merger Agreement, a copy of which is attached hereto as Exhibit 2.2 and
incorporated herein by reference. The foregoing description of the Warrants is
qualified in its entirety by reference to the Warrants, copies of which are
attached hereto as Exhibit 4.1 and incorporated herein by reference.

ITEM 8.01.  OTHER EVENTS.
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         On November 15, 2004, ScanSoft announced that it had commenced an offer
to purchase all of the outstanding capital stock of Rhetorical Systems Ltd.
("Rhetorical") for approximately $6.7 million (the "Offer"), consisting of
approximately $4.9 million in cash and $1.8 million of ScanSoft common stock.
Upon completion of the Offer, Rhetorical will become a wholly owned subsidiary
of ScanSoft. The Offer has been approved by both companies' boards of directors
and certain Rhetorical stockholders have irrevocably undertaken to accept the
Offer.

ITEM 9.01.  FINANCIAL STATEMENTS AND EXHIBITS.

(c) Exhibits

2.1 Agreement and Plan of Merger, dated as of November 14, 2004, by and among
ScanSoft, Write

Acquisition Corporation, ART Advanced Recognition Technologies,
Inc., and with respect Article I, Article VII and Article IX only, Bessemer
Venture Partners VI, LP, as stockholder representative.

2.2 Agreement and Plan of Merger, dated as of November 15, 2004, by and among
Phonetic Systems, LTD., Phonetics Acquisition LTD., ScanSoft, and Magnum
Communications Fund L.P., as stockholder representative.

4.1 Common Stock Warrants, dated as of November 15, 2004, issued to Magnum
Communications Fund L.P., as stockholder representative.

99.1 Press Release, dated November 15, 2004, by ScanSoft, Inc. announcing the
Offer, the Phonetic Merger and the Art Merger.

                                   SIGNATURES

         Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934,
the registrant has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf by the
undersigned hereunto duly authorized.

                                                 SCANSOFT, INC.

                                              By: /s/ James R. Arnold, Jr.
                                                  ------------------------------
                                                  James R. Arnold, Jr.
                                                  Chief Financial Officer

Date:  November 18, 2004

                                  EXHIBIT INDEX

EXHIBIT NO.    DESCRIPTION
-----------    -----------

2.1            Agreement and Plan of Merger, dated as of November 14, 2004, by
               and among ScanSoft, Write Acquisition Corporation, ART Advanced
               Recognition Technologies, Inc., and with respect Article I,
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               Article VII and Article IX only, Bessemer Venture Partners VI,
               LP, as stockholder representative.

2.2            Agreement and Plan of Merger, dated as of November 15, 2004, by
               and among Phonetic Systems, LTD., Phonetics Acquisition LTD.,
               ScanSoft, and Magnum Communications Fund L.P., as stockholder
               representative.

4.1            Common Stock Warrants, dated as of November 15, 2004, issued to
               Magnum Communications Fund L.P., as stockholder representative.

99.1           Press Release, dated November 15, 2004, by ScanSoft, Inc.
               announcing the Offer, the Phonetic Merger and the Art Merger.
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